New Milton Community Association



NEWSLETTER

Address: Telephones:

Osborne Road, New Milton, Hampshire, BH25 6EA Reception 01425 610495; Office 01425 620987

Registered charity No. 301897

Sections And Activities

Art

Bowls

Bridge

Canasta

Chess

Come Dancing

Craft

Cribbage

Darts

Discussion Group

Fabric Crafts

Jubilee Singers

Languages

Line Dancing

Literature

Lunch Club

Mah Jong

Mens Get Together

Mod. Ballroom

NM & District Camera Club

Pianists

Poetry

Rummikub

Scrabble

Sequence Dancing

Social Sequence
Dancing

Table Tennis

Tai Chi

FROM THE EDITOR

As I sit here preparing this issue the sun is still shining and I've not yet had to unearth the fur boots. The seasons just don't seem to be as "set" as they were, do they? I can remember years ago regularly spending Guy Fawkes Night in the large garden of a friend's house, enjoying a bonfire and fireworks, standing around feeling slightly frozen, wrapped up to the eye-balls and enjoying hot soup. If the weather carries on like this we could be celebrating that night with a barbecue—well, not quite!

Referring to the problems mentioned in last month's editorial, we have received a further resignation from Angela Hallam who has had to step down as Membership Secretary due to unforeseen health problems. What with one thing and another, over the past weeks Executive Committee (and your Chairman in particular) has gone through an extremely worrying time, wondering how we were to keep the ship afloat on an even keel in the absence of volunteers. There is a saying that "if you want something done, look to someone who is already doing something", and that is exactly what has happened as you will see from the following articles. So, with heartfelt thanks to those who have been sufficiently community-spirited to come forward to help, it can be said with great relief that the immediate crisis has been averted. You will note that some assistance is still called for, so do please rally round if you possibly can to help spread the load. Our new logo has the

NOVEMBER, 2016

words "BY the Community, FOR the Community", and we need to make this a reality.

Phyllis Inglis

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

As mentioned above, Angela Hallam has had to resign from this position. Thankfully, your webmaster, Nigel King, has very kindly agreed to take on this additional, essential role, so it's "all systems go" and membership renewals can begin next month.

RECEPTION

We have recently been asking for someone to take over from Brian in order to bring more admin. experience to the position of Manager. Happily, it has now been agreed that Brian will continue in that role, ably assisted by our Vice Chairman, Marie Morgan. In joining the Reception team she brings with her a background of office training and long-term experience.

AN OPPORTUNITY FOR SOMETHING NEW?

Being of a practical disposition and as I already deal with technical matters at the Centre, the Executive Committee has asked me to consider how we might deal with the everyday small repairs which inevitably occur around the building. I suspect that there are many able members who would enjoy the chance to put some of their lifetime's experience of accumulated practical skills to good use. Numerous small incidents crop up from time to time. These include

Website: http://www.newmiltoncommunity.org.uk Email: info@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk

dealing with autumn leaves, loose handles, failing lamps, decorative damage and, indeed, any of the usual items that tend to go wrong in a building. Such maintenance jobs should be well within the abilities of anyone who can use a screwdriver, hammer or paintbrush. Those who feel they have these skills will be able to develop their abilities while working with others. Our very helpful caretakers will continue to undertake some of these tasks but there is a need to give them additional support. In addition, there are a few small projects on the horizon which may interest some of you.

There is no need for a regular or long-term commitment; simply a case of doing what you can when you can. No paperwork to worry about, there is a small workshop we can use, and tools and guidance will be available. I will coordinate these activities and welcome the opportunity to meet and work with other Association members. We can work together on tasks for the benefit of everyone, enjoy the camaraderie have some fun something useful.

If you can spend an hour or so to assist, please contact me. I will maintain a list of people who are interested volunteers and keep you in touch with what needs doing. We can then arrange suitable times to carry out the work and take pleasure in doing something which others will hopefully appreciate.

Richard B. Ferguson, 612612 technical@ newmiltoncommunity.org.uk.

CHAIRMAN'S CHAT

My thanks to all who helped with our gazebo/market stall recently. It certainly raised the profile of our Centre in the town. On a personal note I also want to thank Edward, the "Big Issue" distributoR, who has since distributed 100 copies of our Taster Voucher. Since the Co-op closed Edward has lost a third of his custom and I would encourage those who feel able to do so to give him your support.

You will have seen the superb banner in Reception which Lush Signs produced for our use that day. It will be used again on our Open Day. Among other initiatives planned by your new, energetic Publicity Team are Welcome Socials for new members and temporary gift membership for members to offer friends and family who might have done them a good turn. They will be valid for three months and cost £5, available from Reception soon..

As you will have read earlier, already busy people have come forward to help cover our lack of volunteers but further support for most of our Executive posts is still required. I am aware that many of you do an amazing job running your individual sections and activities, but there must be others who could contribute to the overall running of the Centre - if only in helping to put up the Christmas decorations!

Malcolm Swan

OPEN DAY

As part of the town's Christmas Festival we shall once again stage an Open day on Saturday, 3rd December but the arrangements will be somewhat different this year. Rather than wait for people to come to us, we are planning to have a gazebo in the Community Village at the top of Station Road. There is even a rumour that we may make a surprise appearance in the procession! As well as distributing information on the Centre and its activities, we shall be inviting passers-by to pop in for refreshments and a tour of our facilities. Visitors will again be offered FREE **DECEMBER** MEMBERSHIP. As our regular

Saturday outside hirers (Weightwatchers and Martian Arts) will still be operating in the Common Room/Ambrose Room that morning (further illustrating goes on here) programme of displays and demonstrations will be slightly more limited than in previous vears. Information tables will be strictly limited, allotted on a first come...." basis. Some have already been booked and, since I'm afraid I don't have time to contact all groups individually, please contact me soonest to avoid disappointment.

I need three separate rotas of helpers this year!! The first is for people to staff the gazebo in Station Road: the second is to act as front door welcomers who will also escort visitors around the building; the third is (from existing receptionists) to staff Reception after 12.30 Please do contact me a.s.a.p. if vou can assist. In additional, Betty McNie may be pleased to additional help with catering, which will be in the Lounge this year.

Malcolm Swan, 618925 cmswan@sky.com

FROM THE WEBMASTER

The "What's On" page online has been expanded. It now starts with special events which the various sections are organising, including a couple of dances, the monthly film show, Christmas Festival/ Open Day and the Christmas Party being arranged by the Bridge section. This has resulted in the regular events being moved down the page but they are still there; you just have to scroll down. If other sections have any special events let me know and they can be added to the page, and a copy of it will also be included on the section's page.

A few photographs have been taken of some sections and these have been added. Please check them out on the Bridge, Indoor Bowls and Table Tennis pages.

If you are unable to visit the Centre to pick up a copy of the Newsletter you can always view the current copy which is on the Home page, and a few previous issues are on the Newsletter page. So, if you are going away it will still be available for you to read.

Nigel King

CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS

The festive season will soon be with us but you still have time to volunteer help to decorate the Centre. A few hours on Sunday morning, 27th November, is all that is required. Please call me, Pam Badcock, on 01202 980177.

FILM SHOW

2 for 2.30 p.m. start on Sunday, 20th November, to see "Love and Friendship", a comedy/drama/romance starring Kate Beckinsale, Chloe Sevigny and Xavier Samuel. Based on the "Lady Susan" novella written by Jane Austin, set in the 1790s. Price of £2.50 includes tea/coffee. Please use the side entrance next to the kitchen door.

John Fogerty

CHARITY DANCE IN AID OF OAKHAVEN HOSPICE

A special dance will be held from 7.30 to 10 p.m. on Wednesday, **16th November,** in the Jubilee Room. With a theme of ballroom, Latin and popular sequence, the evening should provide a good mix of music and dance for all. Please give your support. Admission £3. Raffle, Please bring your own refreshments.

Dee, 627922

DANCING HOLIDAY IN BOURNEMOUTH

A 4-day holiday at the Mayfair Hotel Tuesday, 18th April, to Saturday, 22nd April, 2017. Full details from Dee on 627922.

POLICE SURGERY

The last Surgery of the year will be at 10.30 a.m. Wednesday, **30th November**. Whilst these sessions have not been as well-attended as anticipated, it is hoped they will continue into next year.

News from the Sections & Activities

BOWLS

Contact: Secretary Shirley McKenzie, 620490

No sooner did I submit the article for the October Newsletter than I heard from Hoburne Bashley that we cal, after all, hold a Skittle event there on Friday, **2nd December.** Since then it has been all action to make the necessary arrangements to ensure that it is a success, as usual.

Tickets are now on sale at £15. Bashley will actually charge £17.99 but your committee has decided to subsidise the price by using money raised from raffles held at previous events. We need to keep the "kitty" topped-up so gift donations for the December raffle will be appreciated. I am already working on some water colour paintings to help the cause

The Monday evening indoor bowling at the New Milton Bowls Club has started. If you wish to be involved you need to note that we meet at 4 p.m. at the Indoor Bowls Club Pavilion. The Club charges £4 for the 2-hour session.

BRIDGE

Contact: Christopher Fradd, 614605

15th October was the third Saturday of the month and thus the occasion for our usual Social Bridge evening. Winners were Eve Axtell and Barbara Matthews with 1,770 points; second were Pat Day and Rosemarie De Wet with 890. Our next Social Bridge

evening will be on **19th November** so please do come along. The more tables the merrier!

Talking of merriness, it is time to give notice of the Christmas Party on Saturday, **10th December.** It will start at 1.30 p.m. as usual and run through the afternoon using the Chicago system. Tickets are obtainable from the Committee costing £3.50 to include tea with sandwiches, cakes and other delicacies, together with an initial glass of wine (or soft drink if preferred).

Duplicate bridge on Thursday evenings has ceased due to lack of support. We think there is a considerable demand for duplicate bridge but that people are unwilling to come out in the evening. We are, therefore, hoping to run it on a Friday afternoon instead. All we seek now is an organiser. Please let me know if you would like to volunteer.

COME DANCING

Contact: June, 619772

Back to winter with dark evenings, cold dreary weather and rain, rain, rain! No need to let it get you down, however; come along to the Tuesday and Saturday dances to take your mind off all things dismal! Spend a bright few hours in friendly company, dancing to great music and keeping yourself fit at the same time. If you are unable to dance, just come along to watch, listen to the music and socialise.

Saturday dances this month will be held on the 5th and 19th.

Preparations for our Christmas Supper Dance on **13th December** are well under way. Always a very popular and enjoyable event and well worth the extremely reasonable cost of £13.50 for a selection of main dishes and

desserts freshly prepared and cooked by Grace Catering, with tea/coffee and mints. An evening of dancing to follow.

CRAFT

Contacts: Secretary Margaret Prior, 621477; Chairman Vera Day, 273601; Treasurer Irene Jeffries 638254.

Over the past summer months the section has enjoyed a variety of speakers and demonstrators; some new to us while we have welcomed the return of others

Our last demonstration of the year will take place this month with one of our own members when we shall be making a patchwork Christmas tree decoration. The November sessions are:-

9th - Demonstration 23rd - Workshop

At our workshop mornings members bring along any craft items they are making, and there is a wide interest among the ladies including beading. knitting, crochet, card-making, etc. There is also lots of chat and "show and tell" going on. This year we are also filling Christmas shoe boxes to donate to the Honeypot children's charity.

Do feel free to pop in to any session and see what we do. You never know, you may be tempted to join us! Your first sessions is free. We meet in the Common Room Annex on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month from 10 a.m. till noon.

DISCUSSION GROUP

Contacts: Bob Dowling, 838523; Colin bower, 613254

At 2 p.m. on the second Tuesday of each month our small, friendly group of men and women meet to discuss topics in the news. At our October meeting we discussed sports funding, steps to combat

drunken plane passengers, China's involvement with Hinckley Point power station and the new proposed grammar schools.

Topics for 8th November are:-

- 1. Should we be concerned about a child born with DNA from three parents?
- 2. In future, how should a small country like the UK deal with large countries such as the USA, Russia and China?
- 3. Following the chaos caused by strikes and poor service, should the Government intervene to restore faith in the railways?
- 4. Does the media interfere too much in today's politics, and what sources can we turn to for a balanced view of what's going on in the UK and around the world?

JUBILEE SINGERS

Contact: Liz Northcote, 621519
The choir returned some weeks ago from our summer break and songs for our Christmas Concert have been selected by conductor Janet Trow and librarian Averil Meek. We would all like to thank Averil for her hard work as she helps choose and sort out the music as well as playing the piano and conducting when the need arises. A lady of many talents!

Our new pianist, Richard Dingle, is fitting in very well and has made a good start. We also have a new lady and gentleman who have joined the choir this term and are settling in well, so we are up to full strength again.

We recently performed songs from our summer concerts at a local care home and a day centre which were very well-received. A small group also sang for the Welsh Society at the Mayfair Hotel in Bournemouth.

Tickets for our Christmas Concert (2.30 to 4.30 p.m. Sunday, **4th December,** at the Memorial Centre) are now sale from Reception as well as from choir members. £5 for adults, £2 for children, tro include refreshments and a raffle.

LANGUAGES

Spanish - November:

Contact: Ana Maria Humphries, ana_humphries@hotmail.com.

Conversation: 10 a.m. for 1 hr. Mondays 7th, 14th, 21st, 18th. Improvers: 10 a.m. for 1 hr.

Beginners: 11.15 a.m. for 1 hr. (Both of these on Fridays - 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th.

MEN'S GET TOGETHER

Contact: Secretary Derek Sheldrake, 628675

At our October meeting Rob Curtis told us about "A Social History of Sanitation", a lighthearted look at an important facility.

His very entertaining talk covered about 2500 BC to the present day. He is also a Blue Badge Guide for Wessex and gives talks on a number of subjects, recommended to other groups.

On **3rd November** we have the ever-popular historian Nick Saunders telling us about the Milton Heritage Collection; an update on its creation and progress. Samples of his work can be seen in the foyer.

On **1st December** we have been fortunate in getting Simon Hayes, ex Police & Crime Commissioner for Hampshire, to give a presentation on his role.

We meet at 10 a.m. on the first Thursday of the month, always pleased to welcome new members and visitors.

MOD. BALLROOM/ LATIN/SEQUENCE DANCING

Contact: Pam Badcock, 01202 980177

This is the month of promises of forthcoming festivities. A note for your diary is 7.30 to 10.30 a.m. Thursday, **22nd December,** Christmas Party Dance with the usual splendid free raffle. So look out your celebration dresses ready for the season - especially the men!

Last month we held our Halloween bash, the theme being Scary and presented by David and Christine which it is hoped was enjoyed by everybody.

Now that Strictly has started again why just sit and watch? Why not come along and have a go yourselves. The ballroom has plenty of room.

POETRY

Contact: Shirley Burke, 628992

The next meeting is at 10.30 a.m. Thursday, 17th November, when the topic will be "Relatives", so plenty of scope for choice there. You could even write your own poem! October's topic of "Music" was a challenge for members but the meeting took place after the copy date for this issue, so cannot be reported on.

Why not come along and find out more about this friendly group of people who enjoy reading or just listening to poetry?

SOCIAL SEQUENCE DANCING

Contact: Dee, 627922

A busy month for music presenters and dancers alike.

A timely revision of the Caribbean Foxtrot courtesy of Joy and Mavis, followed by welcoming new members to the group and planning the many festivities ahead.

Organisation of the Charity Dance in aid of Oakhaven Hospice is well in hand (see separate writeup). Although our group is hosting the evening, other groups have offered support. Special thanks to Pam (Social Team) for her time and guidance to help make the event a success. Do come along and give your support. There will be a raffle and tickets for the evening are widely available. Music has been carefully selected to give a good mix of melodies and dances.

Looking further ahead to our Christmas Party on Thursday, **15th December,** please bring a small plate of food to share for our American Supper.

TABLE TENNIS

Secretary: Gloria Lovelock, 613705; nmdca.tabletennis@btinternet.com.

Dates for your diary....

Table Tennis will be at the Open Day event on Saturday, **3rd December**, 1 to 4 p.m. Free to play including refreshments etc., so look forward to seeing you all. Booking payment for the Christmas Party is now due. Please see me, Frank, Glen, Chris Clarke, Pam Clarke, Pat or Joyce, and get a receipt. 12.30 p..m. Friday, **9th December**; booking and menu on notice board.

For anything to do with TT please ring or use above new email.

Motto of the Month: Lesson in Time, Karma -When a bird is alive it eats ants. When the bird is dead ants eat the bird. Time and circumstances can change at any time. Don't devalue or hurt anyone in life. You may be powerful today but remember time is more powerful than you. One tree makes a million matchsticks. One matchstick is needed to burn a million trees. See good and do good.

Take care, and see you at the tables. Glo

Affiliate News & Activities

CHRISTCHURCH & NF NAT. TRUST ASSOCIATION

Contact: Shirley Burke, 628992 We have held a variety of activities over the past two Most recent was an months. illustrated lively presentation by returning speaker Christopher Le Grand on a journey through South Africa. Starting in Cape Town he took atmospheric pictures of Table Mountain and moved to Boulder's Beach, home of the Jackass Penguins, on to Cape Point and the beautiful Kirsten Bosch Gardens. The Huguenot town of Franschoek was followed by West Kynoa and finally the Shamwari Game Excellent photos of wild animals encountered at close range.

In October we had a splendid talk by Hugh Lane on "The History and Creation of Spencer's Holy Box at Sandham Memorial Chapel". It is filled with paintings by the highly talented Stanley Spencer who inspired by his experiences as a WW1 medic and painted them in the tiny chapel which benefactors enabled him to have built in 1926. The speaker was so enthusiastic about his subject that each picture on the screen was brought to life.

We also had an autumn supper and a self-drive guided tour of Winchester Cathedral which was very much enjoyed. Contact me for information on the Association or you can visit www.cnfnta.org.uk.

NEW FOREST ORGAN SOC.

Contact: Keith Evans, 612515 Tuesday, **22nd November,** 7.15 p.m. Concert with Penny Weedon at All Saints Church Hall, Milford. Doors open 6.30 p.m.

NEW MILTON MACULAR SUPPORT GROUP

Contact: Malcolm Swan, 618925 Monday, **14th November**, 2 p.m. Mark and Jane (The Melody Duo) with keyboards and songs. Your requests welcome.

NEW MILTON TOWNSWOMEN'S GUILD

Contact: Janet Litten, 617052
The next meeting will be at 2 p.m.
Monday, **21st November,** at the
Community Centre including a
talk on Pageantry, Pride &
Nostalgia. Visitors will be made
very welcome.

PHOENIX HOLIDAY GROUP

Contact: Pat McKean, 278669; phoenixholshighcliffe@aol.com Eight of our members recently joined 24 others for a very enjovable five-day break in Somerset. Visits included Montacute House, Wells, Street, the North Somerset Railway to Minehead, Dunster, Longleat, a cider farm with plenty of tastings (!) and the Willows & Wetland Centre who make 900 hampers p.a. For Fortnum & Mason.

Their speciality appears to be willow coffins!!

Our next meeting will be at Greystones Hall, Highcliffe, at 2.30 Friday. p.m. on 11th November. Booking will start for the trip to Northamptonshire in May, which will include Bletchley Park. Warwick Castle, Northampton, Coventry, Warterperry Gardens, etc.

Booking will continue for the Victoria Hotel, Sidmouth, in February with outings each day; also for the London Weekend in March to include tours of Chelsea Hospital, Houses of Parliament and the RAF Museum in Hendon; as well as a visit to the Royal Albert Hall for a performance of the Classical Spectacular - always very much enjoyed.

PILATES

Contact: Claire Lillington, 07738 484255; mrsclill@yahoo.co.uk May I introduce myself as Claire, your new resident pilates instructor. I hold weekly termtime classes on Thursdays for one hour from 6.10 p.m.

Not sure what pilates is? Come and have a chat with me and a few of my students for an hour at 7.15 p.m. Thursday, 17th November, to find out and how you might benefit..

Pilates helps you to focus on your body and the way you move. It's all about alignment, breathing and your core. A wonderful way to lengthen, strengthen and mobilise. It can really help with day-to-day stiffness and I've seen lots of success over the years when working people on specific remedial issues.

Want to learn more about your "core"? A Workshop will be held at 7.30 p.m. On Thursday, **24th November,** to discover the why, what, where and how of your "core". Also features a great mobilising section for the whole of your body. Suits all mobilities and ages.

Do contact me for further information.

Laugh Lines

I Had It All!

I talked to a homeless man this morning and asked him how he ended up in such a situation. He said "Up until last week I had it all. Plenty to eat, my clothes were clean and well looked after, I had a roof over my head, I had TV and internet, and I went to the gym and library regularly. I was working on a university degree online, had no bills, no debt and had full medical cover".

I felt so sorry for him and asked "But what happened? Was it drugs, alcohol, divorce?"
"No," he replied, "I've just come

"No," he replied, "I've just come out of prison!"

What the Doctor Ordered?

An elderly man goes to his doctor for a check-up and a few days later the doctor sees him walking down the street with a stunning young lady on his arm and a huge smile on his face. A couple of days later the man returns to his doctor and says "I don't really need a prescription. I'm feeling great, doing just what you suggested got a red hot mamma and staying cheerful!" The doctor replied "What I actually said was you've got a heart murmur and be careful! Now, while you're here let's check your hearing".

The Short Note

Dear Mother-In-Law: Please do not try telling me how to raise my kids! I'm married to one of yours and believe me there is room for improvement! Glo

STRICTLY

My hubby and I do love Strictly
But we both have two left feet
We watch, enjoying each moment
Arthritic fingers keeping time
With the beat
"Let's get up and try to dance"
Said hubby with eyes so bright
"I still feel the music within me
Though I look a funny old sight"
So I stuck sequins on our slippers
Made a glitter ball
From a balloon and some foil
We chose a slow paso doble
And swallowed our cod liver oil
The tape started playing -

He stood still!	Affiliated Organisations			
I said "Come on love -		_		
What's wrong?"	Andycraft-Beads	Mrs. A. Waters		617575
He looked quite bemused	Brockenhurst College	Mrs. R. Clark	01590	625222
And said "Damn! -	CAMEO - Ladies' Group	Mrs. M. Sheldrake		628675
	C'church & NF National Trust Ass.	Mr. M. Morton		610590
I didn't put my hearing aid on"	Community First, New Forest	Ms. J. Pitcher		482773
He held me like	EWE 2 Club	Ms. J. Daniel	01590	670625
There was no tomorrow	Extend	Mrs. D. Steer		610756
Which I began to suspect	Forest Arts Centre	T.B.A.		
Might be true	Hamilton Townsend	Mr. D. Jenkins		877900
He swung me around	НОРе	Mrs. J. Kane		629009
We fell over	HACB Open Sight NM	Mrs. A. Townend		619933
We simply hadn't	Modern & Social Sequence Dancing	Mr. R.J. Gillies	07582	969111
1 0	Neighbourcare New Milton	Mrs. P.C. Inglis		615069
Thought this thing through	New Forest Mencap	Mrs. M. Tattersall		621893
I lay on my back	New Forest Organ Society	Mr. M. Stone		473944
(The ceiling needs painting)	New Forest Players	Ms. C. Antonie	07786	430290
He found his teeth	New Forest Quilt Group	Mrs. J.A. Davies		620680
Under a stool	New Forest Ramblers	Mrs. J. Dixon		628553
The music had stopped	New Milton Healing Group	Mrs. A. Townend		619933
There was silence	NM Health Centre (Spencer Road)	Mrs. C. Olsen		621188
He said "Sorry love -	New Milton Horticultural Society	Mr. A. Singfield		616361
I'm a silly old fool"	New Milton Indoor Bowling Club	Mr. R. Wilson		612437
•	New Milton Memorial Centre	Mr. Clive Rigden		629451
We struggled back	NM Macular Disease Support Group	Mrs. C. Swan		618925
Onto the sofa	New Milton Quakers	Mrs. R. Wells		614279
And had some mugs of hot tea	New Milton Residents' Association	Mrs. P.C. Inglis		615069
We decided to just watch	New Milton Talking Newspaper	Mr. A. Singfield		616361
The professionals	New Milton Town Partnership	Mr. J. Evans		610943
Doing their stuff on TV	New Milton Townswomen's Guild	Mrs. J. Litten		617052
	New Milton U3A	Mrs. Agar		610192
Don't worry about failing sight	Phoenix Holiday Group (Highcliffe)	Mrs. P. McKean		278669
as you get older. It's just	R.A.F. Association	Mr. P. Tizzard		610955
·	Royal British Legion NM Branch	Mr. R.Back		629266
nature's way of protecting you	R.N.L.I.	Mrs. A. Goulding		616106
from shock when you look in the	Slimming World (Monday)	Kathy	07528	3 832540

INDEPENDENT TRUSTEES:	Miss W. Maund	M	r. G.F. Denson Mr. R.G. Ferguson					
TRUSTEES/EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:								
President	Phyllis Inglis	615069	pres@nnewmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Chairman	Malcolm Swan	618925	chair@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Vice Chairman	Marie Morgan	501315	vchair@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Treasurer	John Revill	627973	finance@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Secretary/Newsletter Editor	Phyllis Inglis	615069	news@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Membership Secretary	Nigel King	620895	memsec@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Lettings Officer	Chris Lynott	_	lettings@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Maintenance Manager	TBA		TBA					
Catering Manager	Betty McNie	639482	(no email)					
Reception Manager	Brian Barton	628058	barton65@btinternet.com					
Social Team	Pamela Badcock 01202	2 980177	social@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Publicity Team	Malcolm Swan	618925	publicity@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Webmaster	Nigel King	620895	webmaster@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Non-Committee:								
Minutes Secretary/Clerk to the Exec. Committee -								
Colin Bower	01425 613254		minsec@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Hon. Technical Officer	Richard Ferguson	612612	technical@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					
Health & Safety officer	Rob Stevens		healthsafety@newmiltoncommunity.org.uk					

Slimming World (Wednesday)

mirror!

Michelle

07795 275633

What's On In November?

(Compiled by John Fogerty from data supplied to him, and by the Lettings Officer)

Section/Activities	Time	Day	November	Section/Activities	Time	Day	November
Art	2.00.pm	Wed	2. 9. 16, 23, 30.	Darts	2.00.pm	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.
Craft	10.00.am	Wed	9, 23.	Darts	2.00.pm	Tues	1, 8, 15, 22, 29
Fabric Craft	2.00.pm	Thurs	10, 24.	Film show	2.30.pm	Sun	20
Beading	9.45.am	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.	French Improvers	10.00.am	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.
Ballr/m D/g Beg'ners	5 7.00.pm	Fri	4, 11, 18, 25.	French Beginners	12.00.am	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.
Ballroom Dancing	2.00.pm	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.	Spanish Con-	10.00.am		7, 14, 21, 28.
Ballroom Dancing	7.30.pm	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.	Spanish Improvers			4, 11, 18, 25.
Come Dancing	7.30.pm	Tues	1, 8, 15, 22, 29.	Spanish Beginners	11.15.am	Fri	4, 11, 18, 25.
Come Dancing	7.30.pm	Sat	5, 19	Spanish Circle	7.30.pm	Tues	8
Line Dancing	1.30.pm	Fri	4, 11, 18, 25.	ItalianManuela	11.30.am		3, 10, 17, 24.
Soc Seq Dancing	1.45.pm	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.	Italian Bgnrs (x2)	10:00 am		4, 11, 18, 25.
Bowls	6.30.pm	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.	German	10.00.am		1, 8, 15, 22, 29
Bowls	9.45.am	Tues	1, 8, 15, 22, 29.	Literature Group	2.00.pm		2. 9. 16, 23, 30
Bowls	9.45.am	Wed	2. 9. 16, 23, 30.	Poetry	10.30.am		17
Bowls	9.45.am	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.	Luncheon Club	12.00.am		17
Bowls	9.45.am	Fri	4, 11, 18, 25.	Discussion Group	2.00.pm	Tues	8
Bowls	6.30.pm	Fri	4, 11, 18, 25.	Mens Get Togeth-			3
Bridge Chicago	1.30.pm	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.	Scrabble	1.30.pm	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.
Bridge Cut in	1.30.pm	Tues	1, 8, 15, 22, 29.	Mah-Jong	1.30.pm	Fri	4, 11, 18, 25.
Bridge Partner	1.30.pm	Wed	2, 9, 16, 23, 30.	Piano	10.45.am		7, 14, 21, 28.
Bridge Practice	1.30.pm	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.	Table Tennis	7.00.pm	Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.
Bridge Cut in	1.30.pm	Fri	4, 11, 18, 25.	Table Tennis	10.00.am		1, 8, 15, 22, 29
Bridge Duplicate	6.30.pm	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.	Table Tennis	7.00.pm		2. 9. 16, 23, 30
Bridge Chicago	6.30.pm	Sat	19	Table Tennis	2.00.pm	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.
Canasta	1.30.pm	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.	Table Tennis	10.00.am		4, 11, 18, 25.
Cribbage	2.00.pm	Tues	1, 8, 15, 22, 29.	Tia Chi		Mon	7, 14, 21, 28.
Rummikub	10.00.am		9, 23.				
Camera Club	7.00.pm	Mon	21				
Chess	2.00.pm	Thurs	3, 10, 17, 24.				
Choir	2.00.pm	Wed	2. 9. 16, 23, 30.				

NEED HELP?

The following, recommended by members, have paid a small fee to advertise here. Please note that inclusion does not indicate endorsement by the Association.

FERGUSONS ELECTRICIANS

Specialising in small electrical repairs/replacements/maintenance. Age Concern approved. Fully insured. Richard Ferguson, LCGI,IFL. 31 Barton Court Road, New Milton, BH25 6NW. 01425 612612/07910176376.

FIRST ELECTRICAL

Dave Woodhouse for all electrical work. 01425 619705/07971 050557. first@choice.orangehome.co.uk.

FOOT PROBLEMS?

Call Charlotte Deverill, MCFHP,MAFHP . Professional foot healthcare practitioner. All problems attended to. Home visiting. Call 01425 612483.

FRUSTRATED BY COMPUTERS?

I can help you! I offer a local, friendly, inexpensive repair and tuition service. Over 25 years' PC experience. Contact me, David Mason, on 01425 626112/07851 335749. david.mason1948@gmail.com.

PAINTER & DECORATOR

Andy Scrutton. Prompt, reliable service. No job too small. Call 01425 276973/07526 542040.

GILES TATHAM, RFHP, SACDip., FHP

Qualified foot health professional. Nail cutting, callus, corns, diabetic foot care. Full treatment or nail-cutting only. Appointments in the comfort of your own home. For enquiries and appointments call 01425 839313.

Editor's Contact Details: Mrs. Phyllis Inglis, 7 Chessel House, Fernhill Lane, New Milton, BH25 5WR, 01425 615069. pcinglis8@gmail.com. Copy deadline date is 18th of the preceding month (a week earlier in December for the January edition). The Editor reserves the right to adapt/summarise any contributions received.